MINUTES OF NEWTON SOLNEY ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON FRIDAY 12th JUNE 2015 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL.
Present:- Cllr. F. Hill (Chairman), Cllr. J. Shorthouse, Cllr. Kerry Haines, Cllr. Graham Plowman, Cllr. D. Smith.

In attendance. R. Parker (Clerk), Cllr. P. Smith, Cllr. L. Chilton,
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 

Cllr. P. Smith gave details of the latest re-cycling rates and also that the next Area Forum Meeting which is to be held at Findern – 21st July 2015.

Cllr. L. Chilton announced that there was to be a £7m investment on country roads and gave details of where damaged roads could be reported.

1/6/15
Apologies for absence.


Received and accepted from Cllr. D. May, Cllr. J. Coussins and Cllr. M. Stanton.
2/6/15
Variations in Order of Business


No Change deemed necessary.

3/6/15
Declarations of members interests


None declared

4/6/15
Planning applications and Decisions.

Decisions – Bladon Fields application had been rejected – the Parish Council wished to pass on their congratulations to Dawn Dolling on the way she had successfully organised the opposition to the project.


Applications – The Paddocks, Newton Lane – barn conversions – no objection

5/6/15
Minutes of the P. C. Meeting held on 15th May, 2015.

These were circulated, read and approved with a minor amendment as a true record.   Proposed by Cllr. D. Smith and seconded by Cllr. J. Shorthouse.
6/6/15 
To determine which items should be taken with the public excluded.


No change deemed necessary.

7/6/15
Outstanding matters

The removal of the rusty sign at the junction of Newton Lane, Repton Road is still awaited.   The Clerk has been in touch with SDDC regarding any planning permission required and is also awaiting a suitable appointment for him to meet a representative from Highways from Derbys. CC. on site.
8/6/15 
To receive the Clerks Report.

The Clerk reported that the accounts had been balanced and all information had been sent to Mr. John Marriott our new Internal Auditor chosen from a list of approved Auditors submitted by DALC.

The final expense form following the recent election was still awaited – this had been confirmed with SDDC as to not be urgent and all the forms should be submitted at the same time.   No expenses were being claimed

Following a recent suggestion regarding the poor state of the bus shelter a quotation had been received from Derbys. C.C. for its replacement. A grant of 50% should be available.  The Clerk will obtain a quotation for repair/redecoration work to the existing shelter.

A meeting with Winshill PC regarding the Neighbourhood Development Plan was to be arranged.

9/6/15
Chairmans Report

Whilst some repairs to the local roads had been dealt with a number of other areas notably on Bladon Hill and Newton Lane were still outstanding. 
Cllr. Hill confirmed that he would be attending the DALC Councillor Induction Training on 16th June along with Cllr. K. Haines and Cllr. J. Coussins.
10/6/15
To receive reports from Parish Councillors
Cllr. G. Plowman reminded the meeting that Derbys. CC had agreed to remove and replace the dying lime tree on Church Lane some 12 months earlier.  The Clerk will make enquiries.

Cllr. G.Plowman also suggested that bulbs might be planted on the grassed area at the top of the new wall in Newton Lane.  The ground is currently covered by long grass and a suggestion was made that this was strimmed back and possibly cut on a regular basis to maintain the attractive appearance.  The Clerk will make enquiries.

Cllr. K. Haines confirmed that an up to date list of the new Parish Councillors will be published on the web site, 
11/6/15
Recreation Equipment – existing and proposed.

The whole of the Parish Council and Clerk had met at the Recreation Field prior to the meeting to consider the recent complaints to a Parish Councillor by Mr. Dermot Murphy who lives at a house bordering on the field.   His main complaints were of lack of privacy and noise since the new play equipment was sited on the field.       The purchase of the new equipment followed the offer of a grant of £10,000 towards play equipment.    The whole of the Parish were consulted over a long period as to what was purchased. And their wishes had been acted upon.   The new equipment had to be sited close to the existing equipment but could not be within the boundary of the Cricket Pitch.
Whilst not wishing to cause distress the Parish Council were sympathetic to the complaint received but felt that nothing could be done regarding noise which is usually associated with a play area for children.   In order to help with his problem regarding loss of privacy it was proposed by Cllr. G. Plowman and seconded by Cllr. K. Haines (all in favour) that we should offer Mr. Murphy to install frosted glass in the small window on the side of his house, also to provide a gate in the opening to his garden and erect a sign “Private Property”.   The cost to be borne by the Parish Council subject to satisfactory quotations.   The Clerk will write to Mr. Murphy to this effect.
12/6/15 
Areas of Improvement to Streetscape.

Deferred to next meeting.

13/6/15
Newton Solney Sports Club/Recreation Field Development.

A suggestion was made that the Sports Club be invited to attend a Parish Council meeting and present their thoughts and plans to the meeting – to be arranged.

14/6/15 
Possible extension of Willington Quarry/gravel extraction

An presentation was recently held by Cemex in the Village Hall to explain the proposals to the Parish – unfortunately not all of the parishioners received any notification and the presentation was not fully attended.   The Clerk to ask Cemex if they could attend one of our Parish Meetings and give a short presentation and answer questions from the people attending.

15/6/15
Finance.


There were no cheques presented for payment by the Clerk.


As at 1st June money at bank amounted to £4889.11 with a “ring fenced” element of £3053.40 (£1835.71)
with a deposit of £6000 held on deposit at SDDC

No requests for funding under section 137 were received.

16/6/15
Date of next meeting.


As there is no regular meeting in August it was suggested that the next meeting should be re-scheduled for 24th July 2015 – All in favour.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.15 pm.
